Illinois Energy Conservation Advisory Council
March 25, 2025 - 12:00 p.m.
MEETING MINUTES
In Attendance:

Council Members:  
Robert Coslow, Capital Development Board
Darnell Johnson, Urban Efficiency Group, LLC, joined after roll call
Rebecca Luke, Illinois Environmental Protection Agency
Alison Lindburg, Midwest Energy Efficiency Alliance
John Meek, Felmley-Dickerson Company, joined after roll call
Ryan Nation, Hanson Professional Services
Harry Spila, HJS Consulting
Kevin Roth, AIA
Michelle Sablack, AIA, WJW Architects

Guests:
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Amber Dooley, Capital Development Board
Ben Rabe, NBI
Bill McHugh, CRCA
Cheryl Scott, Metropolitan Mayors Caucus
Christina Summerson
Eric Lacey
Erin Sherman, RMI
Heather Runge
Jonathan Skarzynski
Margaret Vaugh, CRCA
Mark Graham, NRCA
Martha White
Danish Murtaza
Patrick Ryan
Ryan Seigel, SEDAC




1. Robert Coslow called the meeting to order at 12:09 pm.  
2. Roll call of Council members was taken. Present members constituted a quorum.  
3. Robert Coslow stated that a re-vote would be required for items voted on at the 3/11/25 meeting due to an incorrect meeting link.
4. Minutes from the February 11, 2025, meeting were presented with revisions from Bill McHugh concerning the definition of roof replacement as it pertained to topics in those minutes.  Michelle Sablack made a motion to adopt the minutes with the revisions as presented and Rebecca Luke provided the second.  Motion passed.
5. Minutes from the March 11, 2025, meeting were presented.  Ryan Nation made a motion to adopt the minutes and Michelle Sablack provided the second.  Motion passed.
6. There was further public discussion regarding the interpretation of whether insulation that is in good condition must be replaced when the roof membrane is removed.  The committee agreed that the proposed code would require the insulation meet the code that is current when the roof membrane is removed rather than the code that was in place when the insulation was first installed.  SEDAC would be willing to put their interpretation of the code in writing if requested. 
7. Robert Coslow presented Proposal #1 for a revote.  This proposal pertains to Passive House compliance options.  Harry Spila made a motion to approve Proposal #1 and Michelle Sablack provided the second.  Motion passed.
8. Robert Coslow presented Proposal #2 for a revote.  This proposal concerns horticultural lighting (C405.4) and exceptions that may or may not be necessary in the Base Code.  Kevin Roth made a motion to accept the proposal language and John Meek provided the second.  Motion passed.
9. Robert Coslow presented Proposal #3 adding fenestration orientation language in the prescriptive compliance path for a revote. Allison Lindburg, Michelle Sablack, and Eric Lacey spoke against the proposal with Kevin Roth speaking in favor of the proposal. Kevin Roth made a motion to accept the proposal with John Meek providing a second.  Kevin Roth provided a “yes” vote with Darnell Johnson, Rebecca Luke, Allison Lindburg, John Meek, Ryan Nation, Harry Spila, and Michelle Sablack providing a “no” vote.  Motion defeated.
10. Robert Coslow presented Proposal #4 to add C101.4(5) which covers acceptable documentation for C407 and C410.  Harris Spila spoke in support of the proposal indicating that it provides a nice summarization of compliance.  Harry Spila made a motion to accept the proposal and Kevin Roth provided a second.  Motion passed. 
11. Michelle Sablack addressed the committee regarding Proposal #5 for Limited Electric Readiness. Michelle indicated that the proposal could benefit from further refinement and made a motion to table agenda items 3.f and 3.g until the next meeting. Rebecca Luke provided a second.  Motion passed.  
12. Robert Coslow informed the committee to expect Stretch Code Meetings to begin in April.
13. There was no additional public comment.
14. John Meek motioned to adjourn the meeting, with Michelle Sablack providing the second.  Meeting was adjourned at 12:53 pm.
